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Comments As a resident of Loxwood for the last twelve years, I am writing to strongly object to the application. 
Firstly, it is my understanding there is no demand for brick making clay locally and WSCC already has 
adequate clay reserves for the next 25 years.  The applicant's argument for clay demand is further put 
into doubt by the closure of West Hoathly Brickworks and a remaining brick works does not use Weald 
Clay found in the application site. Rather than destroying ancient woodland on a greenfield site, surely 
there are other  far more suitable locations with better accessibility? The said clay would be removed 
from site to unspecified locations by lorry, a significant number every day for 33 years, and the road 
network is totally unsuitable for this purpose.  The significant number of HGVs along Loxwood Road 
which is narrow and winding in places would result in significant danger to dog walkers, cyclists and 
any other road users. The volume of noise, and pollution will impact the local environment 
considerably and the impact of wear and tear and subsequent maintenance costs  on the roads would 
be significant. The proposal to handle and process 'building waste' is  very disturbing.  The nature of 
the waste is not specified which should be of concern to WSCC and is of great concern to local 
residents.  I also understand that the applicant proposes to recycle only 50% of the waste brought 
onto site which is well below accepted industry standards. I understand the remainder will be used for 
backfilling. I understand that the prevailing winds will carry dust and pollutants towards a local school, 
the Rikkyo School, which is positioned less than 1km from the development site. The proposal to erect 
a wste recycling building of 15,000 sq ft and a further building of 1500 sq ft is not in keeping with the 
local environment. The site in question is a Greenfield site and national policy states that waste sites 
should be sited in built up areas or brownfield sites. Neither of which are in Loxwood! Loxwood is a 
quiet rural area and not suitable for the volumes of HGVs that would result from the proposal. The 
noise and disruption will be considerable. 
The environmental concerns are numerous. The proposal would result in the loss of local woodland 
with large number of trees and fauna being removed resulting in significant loss of habitat and 
impacting on the local wildlife. I understand there is an active badger sett very close to the proposed 
parking and wheel wash area not referenced in this application.  
A number of established public Rights of Way run alongside the proposed access tracks which gives 
rise to obvious safety concerns. The applicant proposes a temporary closure of one of the existing 
public footpaths, proposing an alternative that is a significant diversion. A closure of 33 years is not 
temporary.  
There is an existing issue with water supply in this area already flagged up by Southern Water. This 
application will only exacerbate the problem. 
Loxwood is a peaceful rural village wholly unsuitable as a site for this purpose and the proposed 
operation does not bring any benefits to the local community. I therefore I strongly object to this 
application. 
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